
Young Guns & Girlz Gone Wild 

Program & History

Brainstormed in 2008 (Nov ‘08 newsletter)

Started in 2009

From Nov 2008 Newsletter:

“This class is structured similar to a futurity class, with bull calves being consigned by producers, all 

the calves go to a host ranch for one year and are then brought back to the BHBC as yearling bulls, 

complete with data sheets on their performance throughout the year.  This will be an additional 

yearling bull class at the 2009 show.  There were 18 entries in  the class that were consigned last Feb 



and we will be making plans for a whole new group of calves to come to the show this year and begin 

their challenge at a host ranch this Feb.”

Fall 2011 Newsletter announced for Feb 2012: 

“Creation of the challenge class for heifers ~ ‘Girlz Gone Wild Heifer Challenge.  The consignors will 

bring in yearling heifers to the BHBC show and sale.  They will be judged att he show, no prizes will be 

awarded.  They will be placed in the class from top to bottom.  They, they will be taken to the host 

ranch where they will be weighed and then when they are ready, turned out to grass ~ meet up with 

some bulls ~ and get bred.  They will come back in before the next show and sale and be weighed to 

calculate their grass gains, they will be ultrasound for a ribeye score, preg checked, & pelvic 

measurement taked.  Then they will return to Rapid City for the 2013 BHBC where they will be judged 

as bred two year old heifers.  The scores will be tabulated and we will find out who the winners are 

going to be in the first GGW heifer challenge  ~ 1st host ranch for this was Cammack Buffalo Ranch.


